Moncreiffe Primary School
November 2014
Dear Parents / Carers
What a busy 3 weeks we have had since returning to school from the

October break. Thank you to the Friends of Moncreiffe for organising two super 
Hallowe’en parties. A great time was had – teachers too!

Thank you, also, to everyone who contributed to the Foodbank collection at our Harvest Assembly. The donations were taken across to the Foodbank at Bridgend by Mrs Watson and Cameron and Ethan from P7. Last week our assembly was all about Remembrance to focus our learning on finding out more about WW1 and the Poppy Appeal. Rebecca Berger, Education Officer from the Black Watch Museum at Balhousie Castle, gave everyone a real feeling of what it would have been like to have lived during WW1, bringing along uniforms to try on and letters home from soldiers not much older than our P7s.
Please do have a look on the school website to see our updated news and photos.

A special ‘Well Done’ to:
The Moncreiffe football team who are through to the next round of the Robertson 

Cup having played Abernethy and Balhousie Primary schools on Monday 3rd 

November.

Well done to our Children in Need fundraisers. All classes took part in a fun

packed day with an Obstacle Challenge in the gym hall and visiting the Bake Sale.
Thank you to the many bakers out there. In the afternoon, Moncreiffe really did 
have Talent with a wide range of acts taking part.
A total of £324.25 has been raised.
Well done to Primary 4 who took part in the annual St Andrew’s Day of Dance at Bell’s Sports Centre. I was very impressed watching the class, they really knew their steps and their enjoyment was clear for all to see.

A special welcome also to Alfie, Cyprian and Cormac who have recently started in the Nursery.
Finding out your views
As a part of our focus upon continued school improvement, I would appreciate both pupils and parents / carers  taking a few minutes to complete the questionnaires which will be sent home in schoolbags next week. (I will also e-mail them out so that you have an electronic copy too).

The information gathered will give me an indication of the areas that are working well in school and things which, as a school, we can develop in partnership with pupils and parents. 

And finally, please could I draw to your attention to the following:
I have noticed that the ‘turning circle’ in the school car park has been getting very busy with double parked drop offs before and after school. Please in the interests of pupil safety, especially as the days get darker, could this area not be used for dropping of pupils. Thank you.

On a not so pleasant note, please be aware that head lice are on the go at the moment.
I look forward to once again meeting parents and carers next week at 

Parent Contact meetings.
Mrs Fiona Carruthers   
Head Teacher
Dates coming up for your diary are attached.[image: image1.png]
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